
October 7, 2020 

Dear Parents/Guardians/Students, 

Re: Communicating Student Learning – Kindergarten to Grade 8

Our District’s mission is to inspire all learners to reach their full potential and create a lasting legacy 

for the future. We acknowledge that all students have different strengths and our role as educators is 

to foster learning. Our District continues to value student assessment as a necessary part of the 

learning process. Educators have always provided parents/guardians, the answer to “How is my child 

doing in school?” Our District will continue to do this, but we want to inform you about a shift in how 

we communicate student learning (report cards) which we believe will benefit all students in Langley.  

This new method of communicating student learning focuses on the idea that learning is a journey 

that has no end. It requires educators and families to have a deeper, multi-dimensional, and holistic 

view of their child, rather than a simple check mark or letter grade. It involves more care, 

communication, and collaboration among teachers, students, and their families.   

We recognize that this change may cause some concern or raise questions for some. Our 

commitment to students and families is to provide as much information as possible and be able to 

respond to your concerns. Our teachers and administrators have been trained on this new 

assessment process. We are confident in our staff and their ability to guide you through these 

changes and continue to enhance your child’s learning journey in our school system and beyond. 

The following information bulletin has been compiled by our leaders in our Instructional Services 

department. Their role is to develop our District’s overarching education strategy including 

assessment. Our staff are excited to roll out this new way of communicating student learning 

beginning in this school year.  

Sincerely, 

Gord Stewart 

Superintendent of Schools 
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Where were we prior to September 2020? 

Our elementary and middle schools have been using a table to outline student levels of expectation 

and letter grades. 
 

Kindergarten  Minimally Meeting Meeting Exceeding 

Grades 1-3 Minimally Meeting Approaching Meeting Exceeding 

 

Our educators have been assigning letter grades (e.g. A, B, C) to assess students in Grade 4 and 

above.   

 

Where we are now? 

Our elementary and middle schools are shifting away from assigning letter grades on report cards. 

Instead, teachers will use Proficiency Scales as a component of communicating student learning with 

families. We strongly encourage families to read the following information here. 
 

 
 

What does this mean for you and your child? 

We believe it is important families receive meaningful information about their child(ren)’s learning.  
 

This shift will: 

✓ Focus on learning as a continuous process 

✓ Support a better understanding of learning; focus on next steps 

✓ Encourage student reflection and goal setting 

✓ Empower students to take ownership of their learning  

✓ Foster hope, efficacy (belief in themselves) and a culture of learning 

  

COMMUNICATING STUDENT LEARNING 

Information for Families 

https://www.sd35.bc.ca/students-parents/communicating-student-learning-report-cards/
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Why the shift in communicating student learning? 

This change in reporting practice can be seen across the province, as 

school districts work to better align themselves with the Ministry of 

Education’s reporting policy and with BC’s redesigned curriculum. 

 

Research is clear that traditional letter grades signal the end of learning 

by suggesting that a particular subject is mastered or completed, but 

learning is actually a continuous process. The use of Proficiency Scales 

will allow teachers to share where a student is currently at in their 

learning, as well as where they are going next. This model fosters a 

growth mindset for students, the empowering confidence that our abilities will continue to develop 

with hard work, effort and determination. 

 

Proficiency Scales, as seen above, describe student learning based on widely held expectations for 

the grade level and time of year. Proficiency Scales, and the language of ‘Emerging’, ‘Developing’, 

‘Proficient’, and ‘Extending’, will be used to describe student progress in all subject areas within a 

model of communicating student strengths, areas for growth, and ways to support learning at home 

and at school.  

 

What can parents/guardians do to prepare for this shift?  

We know families have always been involved in their child’s education. We want to build on that 

success and invite parents to continue to engage with teachers and staff moving forward. 

 

As a start, we encourage parents to take part in a Family Information Session which will be hosted 

virtually on October 15th at 7:00 pm. The Family Information Session will be hosted by the District’s 

Director of Instruction, Dawne Tomlinson, and District Principal of Instructional Services, George 

Kozlovic. 

 

To join the info session, click here. Prior to this online meeting, 

you are able to submit questions here.  

 

If you are unable to participate, please note the event will be 

recorded and posted on our District website here.  

 

Thank you for supporting your child, and our school, as we 

make this transition towards communicating student learning 

in a more meaningful way for both families and students.  

 

COMMUNICATING STUDENT LEARNING 

Information for Families 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_Nzk3YzJhMTUtMGM2ZC00YThmLWI4ZDgtN2ZiODYwZjlmYTEy%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22fcabfaae-f80a-4f74-b6a7-ba15c2a4bb24%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22dfa4a521-ce83-4263-8eb3-d01fc073222a%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMeeting%22%3atrue%7d
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=rvqr_Ar4dE-2p7oVwqS7JCGlpN-DzmNCjrPQH8BzIipUNTIyVlhINjRYQVVLS1hES1AzMEFPQlRVTS4u
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/students-parents/communicating-student-learning-report-cards/
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